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Town of SHELBURNE
Conservation Commission

DRAFT MINUTES

Regular Meeting ~  July 1, 2014
Commissioners Present:
Norman Davenport, Tom Miner, Steve McCormick, Allan Smith
Public Present:

Kevin Parsons, Mark Stinson (MA DEP)  
The meeting was convened at 7:43 PM.  A quorum was present.  
Receipt of Package


Kevin Parsons dropped off a packet of material on a Special Permit application for the Shelburne Woodshop, and Norm signed a receipt.  
Approval of Minutes


The Minutes of the May 14, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved.

Review of correspondence, announcements

ZBA notice of Special Permit for Doctor’s office at 111 Bridge St.  Unanimous approval to sign ZBA letter stating nothing on property was jurisdictional to WPA.  Discussion with Mark that intermittent streams would become jurisdictional if there were BVW on stream anywhere above.  Did not apply in this case. 
Forest cutting plans, ZBA notices, bldg permits, etc.

ZBA hearing on Special Use Permit for AT&T cell tower, Colrain-Shelburne Rd.  Tom described balloon test.  This tower is not in cell tower zone, so waiver would need to be granted because it is closer than 500 ft to a residence.
Bldg. permit – Nina Leone, 48 Dragon Hill Rd, replacement piers for porch.  No resource areas.  Tom Miner signed off.
Bldg. Permit – Marilyn Wright, 1127 Mohawk Trail, addition of new deck on concrete piers.  No resource areas.  Tom Miner signed off.
Organizational matters 

Resignation of Thom Simmons due to conflict with his job and other volunteer duties was accepted.  We will start a search for a replacement.  Tom will ask Terry Mosher to place a vacancy announcement in Recorder and Independent and on the town website.  
Job description for Administrative Assistant drafted by Tom approved by all members. 
Conservation easements: does the ConCom hold any?  Allan recalled that we might have held one for the Payne property bordering South Shelburne Road.  We will attempt to confirm this.
Accounting for ConCom expenses and income.  Discussed the need for separate accounts in order to properly keep track of expenses.  We need to have a a meeting with the Selectboard on this.
New Business

Former Rainville property – farm dump cleanup.  We received a copy of Phase One Environmental Site Assessment Report prepared by Robert P. Warren.  The Town is pursuing a brownfields grant through FRCOG to fund a Phase 2 assessment, which would involve taking soil samples.  
Update – natural gas pipeline.  Kinder Morgan will make a presentation and answer questions about its pipeline project at two upcoming meetings on July 24.  One will be held here in Memorial Hall for the Selectboard and town committees.  The second will be a joint meeting of FRCOG and FRPB held in the evening at GCC. 
Old Business

Fanale property:  The Commission will conduct a site visit before the August 12 meeting to confirm completion of the bank restoration plan.  
Topics not reasonably anticipated 48 hours in advance of the meeting
Mark Stinson gave a presentation on wetland replication.  More than 50% are unsuccessful.  Most important aspect was to have an environmental consultant on site when the replication is being done.  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM
Next meeting:  8/12/2014

